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Happy New Year 2019! 

VOLUME 28 

NUMBER 1 

January 2019 

Dearest Spiritual Ohana, 

      

Happy New Year to All! 

 

     When we ring in the New Year, each year, many of 

us make resolutions in starting the incoming year fresh 

with resolve to improve our lives.  To keep them, 

throughout the year can be challenging.  I found a list of 

really achievable spiritual resolutions we as Orthodox 

Christians can apply to our lives.  Please see the 

following, from Fr. Stephen Lourie, an Orthodox Priest 

from the Orthodox Church of America (O.C.A.)-Enjoy!: 

1) Arrive for Church Services on time!  We take for 

granted the Divine Liturgy at the best of times. Often 

we believe that as long as we are there for the Gospel, 

Sermon and Communion we have had ña good enough 

dose of God for the week.ò   Partaking of the Matins or 

Orthros service and the full Divine Liturgy will prepare 

you fully for stepping up to the precious and life giving 

Chalice of Christ. This will in turn fortify your spiritual 

journey into the world for the coming week. Our 

responsibility to Our Lord is to respect the schedule laid 

out for us, at least once a week. 

2) Ask for forgiveness from our family, friends and 

Christian brothers and sisters in our 

parish. Forgiveness is a difficult virtue to put into 

practice and even more difficult to use regularly. Let us 

therefore use the virtue of forgiveness as a basis for our 

continued commitment to theosis and by regarding our 

earthly relationships with one another as truly 

important. Let us practice forgiveness, as it is the first 

step in preparing for Holy Confession and Holy 

Communion each and every Sunday. 

3) Learn about praying and prayers. We tend to use 

the prayers we were taught as children. There are many 

prayers available for parishioners to use: check the 

prayer book and ask your Priest, he can assist by 

providing prayers that pertain to your specific situation

(s). Pray often, more than once a day. If you do not have 

a prayer corner set up in your home, ask your Parish 

Priest to assist you in setting one up. 

4) Become a steward in your parish and 

community. Become an active, involved, caring 

Orthodox Christian. Donate to your Parish, become, if 

not already, involved in keeping our environment clean 

(God placed us on this earth to care for His 

creations!!!), donate to food banks, school lunch 

programs, etc.  Create an organized community 

outreach for the less fortunate residents of your area. As 

stewards of humanity, it is incumbent upon us, as 

Orthodox Christians to lead by example. 

5) Attend more than one (1) Church Service per 

Month. Donôt be a ñC ò &òE ñ(Christmas & Easter) 

Parishioner.  Place prayer, worship and Church 

 
(Continued on page 2) 
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Services on your list of priorities, above all other 

recreational activities. The benefit of a fulfilling 

spiritual life will lead you to many rewards in the 

future. 

6) Put your God-given Talents to use. We all have 

hidden talents, or talents not used to their full potential. 

Recognize them, ask for guidance from Our Lord and 

put them to use for the benefit of Godôs Holy Church. 

7) Invite your children, grandchildren, siblings and 

friends to Church Services. Become a host to your 

own family. Guide them and explain to them that the 

One Holy Universal and Apostolic Church is the One 

True Church. Explain that Orthodoxy offers all to its 

faithful. Bring one guest to Church per year at least and 

allow God to do His work. 

8) Contact your family members that have stepped 

away from your family; or if you have stepped 

away, call your family. Practice patience, 

understanding and forgiveness. We are on this earth but 

once. We have one opportunity to practice forgiveness 

and ask for it as well. It is never wrong to come back 

home, even after a lengthy absence. We should never 

be embarrassed to admit our faults to our families and 

our desire to renew our relationships. We must 

remember, we are not perfect, we all have faults and we 

never know when we may be called by God to return 

home. 

9) Experience the life of the Church and her many 

gifts to heal you. Attend Church services; come to 

Confession and Communion on a regular basis. We 

were born unto this earth dependent upon our Lord. 

Use Confession to unburden your sins and Communion 

to heal you. Rely on your Parish Priest to be your 

Father Confessor and Spiritual Guide. 

10) Recognize that we are tested by Our Lord and 

tempted by the devil himself, daily. We are put to the 

test daily, as in school, so in life. Pray frequently, ask 

for guidance, see beyond the test, look for the good 

only in all situations. Avoid temptations that are ñtoo 

good to be true.ò Recognize that we are accountable for 

all of our thoughts, actions and deeds. 

 

With Love in Christ, 

+Fr. Alexander  

(Continued from page 1) 
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CIRCUMCISION/ST. BASIL THE GREAT Tue. 1/1 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 am 

EVE OF THEOPHANY Sat. 1/5 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 am 

SYNAXIS OF ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST Mon. 1/7 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 am 

ST. ANTHONY THE GREAT Thu. 1/17 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 am 

ST. GREGORY THE THEOLOGIAN Fri., 1/25 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 am 

SYNAXIS OF THE THREE HIERARCHS Wed. 1/30 Orthros/Liturgy 8:30/9:30 am 

 

 

 

Announcements 

January Parish Council Teams  

1/6   John  

1/13   Scott 

1/20  Stavros 

1/27  Susan 

 

 

Please remember in your prayers 
Judy Economou 

Dina Giannakopoulos 

Paul Kelley 

Julie Licina 

Alice Marie Malick 

The Melzack Family 

George Missias 

John Mitsis  Christina Yepez 

and all those needing our prayers. 

WEEKDAY  SERVICES IN  JANUARY  

Adult Religious Education 
 

 

 

 

Bible Study on the Gospel According to St. Mark 

Tuesdays 5 to 6:30 p.m. 

in the Social Hall 

To join in Conference Call, weekly, please call     

(720) 835-5552 and enter PIN# 74648 

ðððððððððððððððððððð 

   Sunday Adult Religious Education 

ñPracticing our Orthodox Christian Faith Dailyò 

Study/Fellowship/Sharing 

Sundays 1:10 to 1:50 p.m.  

See Weekly Bulletin for upcoming sessions 

Learn Greek!  

Beginners  

Sunday 12:00ð1:00 PM 

Beginners II  

Friday 5:30ð6:30 PM  

Intermediate  

Sunday 1:00 ï2:00 PM  

Advanced  

Friday  6:30ð7:30 PM 
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Share your news!  
Announcements that you would 

like to see in the February issue 

of Shorelines should be 

submitted to the church office by 

January 15th. 

Weekly Bulletin announcements 

should be submitted by noon on 

Thursday for the upcoming 

Sunday. 

Email: 

office@greekorthodoxhawaii.org 

Call: 521-7220 

Or drop by with a copy of your 

announcement. 

 

Maui Orthodox Christian 

Mission reminds those who 

attend services on Maui to visit 

www.mauimission.org or call 

617-838-7904 to verify services. 

or look for other activities that 

may be posted.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Vision  

To be a beacon of Orthodoxy in the Pacific and 
proclaim the Gospel of Christ to all people in 
accordance with the Orthodox Faith 

 
Our Mission  

To proclaim the Gospel of Christ to all people 
in accordance with the Orthodox Faith. 

To sanctify and minister to the spiritual 
growth and needs of the faithful through 
liturgical worship and spiritual programs. 

To safeguard and keep the traditions, values, 
and faith of the Orthodox Church pure and 
undefiled. 

Happy New Year! 

 

Please pick up your complementary  

2019 Ecclesiastical Calendar 

at the Narthex.   
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A Happy New Year to All! 

 

The first Sunday of this New Year is Holy 

THEOPHANY!!! 

Many families miss attending the Sacrament to 

celebrate this important Holiday, because parents 

have to work.  But, not this year!  More children 

will have a chance to participate in the beautiful 

service! 

 

I would like to share the post below, ñWays to 

Celebrate Theophany as a Familyò by Sarah 

Wright. (http://www.orthodoxmotherhood.com/

ways-celebrate-theophany-family/) 

 

Ways to Celebrate Theophany as a Family 

 

The Feast of the Theophany marks the end of the 

Nativity celebration.  Now the Church shifts its 

focus to Jesusôs earthly ministry and 

teachings.  This feast with its emphasis on the 

Trinity, on the blessing of the waters, and on 

baptism is often a favorite of children.  Here are a 

few ways to bring your family into the celebration 

of the feast. 

 

1. Attend Divine Liturgy and Learn the Hymn 

Letôs start with the best way to celebrate.  The 

service for this feast is typically in the evening and 

consists of the Royal Hours and Liturgy of St. Basil 

combined with Vespers.  While the service is long, it 

is filled with beautiful symbolism and the Great 

Blessing of the Waters.  My kids always enjoy 

seeing the waters blessed, being sprinkled by the 

holy water, and taking home our own bottle of holy 

water. 

 

 

The hymn for the feast is also beautiful.  It goes: 

ñWhen Thou, O Lord, was baptized in the Jordan 

The worship of the Trinity was made manifest! 

or the voice of the Father bore witness to Thee, 

Calling Thee his Beloved Son. 

And the Spirit in the form of a dove, confirmed the 

truthfulness of his Word. 

O Christ our God, who has revealed Thyself and 

enlightened the world, 

Glory to Thee!ò 

 

Learning this hymn will be especially helpful for 

your familyôs house blessing later on. 

 

2. Bring Holy Water Home 

All of the faithful are invited to take bottles of the 

blessed water home with them after Liturgy and 

throughout the festal period.  Your bottle can be 

anything that you would like and can then be kept in 

your icon corner.  Many families give each member 

a small sip of holy water each morning, while 

others give it to those who are ill.   

 

By having a bottle in your icon corner, you bear 

witness to the feast, and to Christôs baptism and 

blessing of the waters,  throughout the year. 

 

3. Sing ñAs Many as Have Been Baptizedò 

Our children love to sing the hymn ñAs Many as 

Have Been Baptizedò at the top of their lungs 

during this festal period!  The hymn is quite simple 

and goes: 

 

ñAs many as have been baptized into Christ, 

Have put on Christ.  Alleluia!ò 

We sing it at the end of our family prayer times, at 

the dinner table, and even in the car on the way to 

school.  It is a beautiful way to connect the baptism 

of Christ with their own. 
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4. Look at Pictures of the 

Childrenôs Baptisms 

The Feast of Theophany 

can be a good time to pull 

out some old pictures of 

your childrenôs 

churchings and baptisms.  Children love to see 

pictures and hear stories of themselves!  When they 

see the pictures of themselves as babies being 

brought to the Church, it can help them draw 

connections between their lives and the life of 

Christ.  Taking a few minutes during the day to 

bring out those pictures, baptismal garments, or 

baptismal candles gives children a tangible 

reminder that they are part of the Church, that they 

belong to Christ. 

 

5. Watch Videos of the Blessing of the Waters 

There are MANY videos on YouTube that show 

the blessing of the oceans.  Children (and adults!) 

will be fascinated to realize that the oceans are 

actually blessed with holy water each year.  Take a 

few minutes to watch some videos like this one that 

shows the blessing of the Atlantic Ocean or this 

one for the Pacific Ocean.  

 

Have a blessed feast!  

 

Here are the links to learn the hymns above: 

 

h t t p s : / / w w w . y o u t u b e . c o m / w a t c h ?

v=xe9YTOYvGh8&start_radio=1&list=RDxe9YT

OYvGh8&t=54 

h t t p s : / / w w w . y o u t u b e . c o m / w a t c h ?

v=ArmndLuICl4 

Sunday School classes will resume on Sunday, 

January 13th. 

Enjoy the rest of the Holiday Season! 

 

In Christ, 

 

Pres. Nicole Leong, SS Director 

 

Stewardship 

Forms & 

Envelopes  
 

Aloha and Happy New Year to all 

Parishioners of Saints Constantine & Helen 

Greek Orthodox Cathedral of the Pacific. 

 

Just a reminder that all Parishioners 

should have received your new 2019 

Stewards Packet in the mail. If you did not 

receive it, please feel free to let me know, 

and Iôll get you a packet. 

 

Once we receive your completed 2019 

Pledge and Time & Talent forms, Steward 

Envelopes will be distributed to you. 

Please ensure that you fill out all requested 

areas on your form(s) and turn into Cleo 

only. 

 

Wishing All a Most  Blessed 2019 New 

Year! 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Sarah Cleopatra Kritikos 
 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3NIzFvM2cS8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VnZyiVqegVI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VnZyiVqegVI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xe9YTOYvGh8&start_radio=1&list=RDxe9YTOYvGh8&t=54
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xe9YTOYvGh8&start_radio=1&list=RDxe9YTOYvGh8&t=54
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xe9YTOYvGh8&start_radio=1&list=RDxe9YTOYvGh8&t=54
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ArmndLuICl4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ArmndLuICl4
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Dance Group News  

So, whatôs a Glendi you ask? 

What:  A Hawaii Greek Glendi is an outreach and inreach to the community. It is a social  

gathering of family and friends in our Chirgotis Social Hall at Church 

 

There are tickets to purchase ahead of the event for food. You can purchase drinks at the 

Event. We even have door prizes for fun. We have live music, we dance and can even teach you to Greek 

dance. 

 

All must leave by 9:30 pm when the event ends ð unless, of course, you are helping to clean up the  so-

cial hall for the next days Sunday Coffee Hour. We need to show Fr. Alex we can dance the night before 

and still come to Church the next morning. 

 

Why: For those that are new to the parish and those that need a reminder of what a ñHawaii Glendi is. 

When:  Saturday, January 26, 2019, 6:00pm-9:30pm         

    6:00pm-6:30pm , Pupus Only, Dinner to Follow           

    Only 100 Presold tickets to be sold 

    No Refunds 

    No Tickets at the Door unless you have pre-paid for them or we have not sold our 100 

    You must have a ticket to enter event 

*** Purchase tickets from Dance Director Dianna Graves or present dancers, Katherine, Niki, Sophia, 

Sofia, Miabella, Lilinoe, Michelle, Katherine, Joanna, Peter 

*** Checks made to ñNisiotes Dance Groupò 

 

See you at the Glendi with your dancing shoes on. 

           

  

 

RECYCLING always accepted throughout the year at Church. Mahalo to those who have contributed. 

 

The Kailua Greek Dancers performed at Pohai Nani Care Center where Barryôs Mom is 101 years old. 

This was an outreach to the community. Presbytera Nicole and Fr. Alex were there and brought kou-

lourakia for residents. Thank you dancers Despina, Joanna, Alyssa, Kayla and Peter. 

 

Sunday of Epiphany, January 6, after the lunch provided by the Parish Council, the Greek Dance Group 

and Aloha Youth Choir will partner together for a fundraiser to sell desserts for their FDF journey. Happy 

New Year from the Greek Dancers. 

 

Dance Ministry Director 
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  LEARN 
BYZANTINE CHANT 

EVERY FRIDAY AT 1:30PM  

(WITH OCCASIONAL EXCEPTIONSɀ SEE WEEKLY BULLETIN) 

SS CONSTANTINE & HELEN GREEK ORTHODOX  

CATHEDRAL OF THE PACIFIC 

930 LUNALILO ST. HONOLULU, HI 

All are welcomed to join the group.  No vocal 

experience required. 

   

  This is a laity group under the direction of 

Rev. Fr. Alexander Leong. 

Time commitment:  1.5hr. practice sessions on Fridays 

  

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: ALICE MARIE MALICK

(ALICEMARIEMALICK@HAWAII.RR.COM) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Every Friday, 

10:30 am to 

Noon, unless  

otherwise noted. 

§ Each individual/
family is requested to 
sponsor a coffee hour 
one Sunday per year.  

§ Sign up on the 
calendar posted outside 
the Social Hall or 
contact Frances R. 

§ Instructions/tips for 
sponsoring a coffee 
hour are available in a  
3-ring binder in a 
cupboard in the hall.   

§ The Ladies of 
Philoptochos appreciate 
any donations of coffee 
supplies, including 

paper supplies to help defray 
some of the coffee hour 
expenses. 

§ If you are hesitant to prepare 
and serve a coffee hour 
yourself, consider making a         
monetary donation. 

§ Please do not bring non-
Lenten food including cake & 
ice cream during fasting 
periods. 

 

C 

O 

F 

F 

E 

E 
 

H  

O 

U 

R 

 

Thank you to our December  

Sunday Coffee Hour Sponsors!  

 

 12/2   Jean Stavrue -Peahi 

   12/9   Clifford & Despina Shive   

 12/16   Mary Herr   

 12/23   Dr. Nicholas Kyriakakis     

 12/30   Sophia Turchman  
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Epiphany Celebrations at Ala Moana Park:  Sunday, January 6, 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

\ 8:20 a.m. to 12 p.m.ï Church Services:  Orthros, Divine Liturgy and Blessing of the 

Waters in the Church 

\ 12 to 12:45 p.m.ï Lite Brunch in the Chirgotis Social Hall 

\ 1 p.m.ï Depart via own transportation to Magic Island Beachside #30 (new location). 

Maps will be available. 

\ 1:30 to 2:30 p.m.ï Procession and Cross Throwing 

\ 3 p.m.ï Event Ends 


